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REV. MICHAEL PRECHT 
Senior Pastor 

 
Ordinarily, May is a time for endings: spring sports are determining their 
champions, TV shows are wrapping up their seasons, and students are capping off 
their years of work and learning as they walk the stage for graduations. But this 
has not been an ordinary year, and the month of May at Dauphin Way was full of 
new beginnings. We welcomed new people into Dauphin Way 101; we had the 
first of two Dill Lectures after an 18-month hiatus; we welcomed several Sunday 
Schools and groups who have begun meeting in person and unmasked again, and 
we begin a new phase of our COVID journey as we drop the requirement for 
masks in worship on May 31. See page 16 for the updated COVID protocols.  
 
And there are more new beginnings ahead of us. Our choir will kick off Dauphin 
Way’s summer with a special concert on June 13: “Americana: Songs of Our 
Country and Faith.” During this concert, we will take up a special offering on 
behalf of one of our sister churches, Toulminville-Warren St. UMC on St. 

Stephens Rd. Toulminville-Warren St. UMC has a rich history, having been formed from the merger of two 
churches that once featured legendary pastors. Rev. Joseph Lowery, who led Warren Street UMC in the 1950s, was 
known as the greatest preacher of the Civil Rights movement - news reports said he was even more electrifying than 
his SCLC partner, Martin Luther King, Jr. Meanwhile, Rev. Joel McDavid of the Toulminville Church would go on 
to become one of Dauphin Way’s most beloved ministers before he was elected as a Bishop of The United 
Methodist Church, and a window in his honor still stands in the Toulminville-Warren St. sanctuary. We have had 
the privilege of partnering with Toulminville-Warren St. UMC and Providence Hospital this month to conduct two 
vaccination clinics, and in celebration of that partnership, we are dedicating our “Americana” offering to the repair 
of the roof at Toulminville-Warren St. UMC. They need a total of $50,000 for their repairs, and we think we can 
make a difference in getting them to that goal.  
 
We are also excited to announce a new beginning on our staff here at the church. On July 1, Karen Smith will be 
joining our program staff in the newly-formed position of Director of Servant Ministries. Karen will be supporting 
the volunteer leaders of our service ministries such as Meals on Wheels and the Society of St. Stephen, while also 
guiding all visitors and new members to the group, service team, or ministry where their soul comes alive. We could 
not be more excited to have her on our team. She comes with tremendous experience as the Director of Lay 
Involvement at Trinity UMC of Birmingham. Before that, she held positions as Director of Development for 
Children’s Hospital in Birmingham and Advancement Officer for the University of Alabama’s Law School. 
 
We expect that God will use Karen’s gifts to help every person find a place where their own gifts can flourish. And 
we know how valuable that is because we know that every good thing that happens at Dauphin Way truly happens 
through the gifts that God has given our people. This month, I am especially thankful for the gifts of our 
Bereavement Team, led by Sara Jane Fulmer, who have shown extraordinary care and attention to the families of 
Randy Harvill, Mike Magnoli, and Diana Whitehead this month. Our Dill Lecture with Adam Hamilton could never 
have happened without the organizing and publicity efforts of Allen Oaks, Kimi Oaks, and Rana Lyons or the 
hospitality of Karen Anne Beville, Martha Cook, Lucy Murray, Elizabeth Reddit, and dozens more who served 
behind the scenes. Through every ending and beginning, we continue to “outdo one another in showing honor” 
(Romans 12:10) through service and kindness, and as the Easter and Pentecost seasons give way to “ordinary” time, 
I have no doubt that we will show the world how God’s “ordinary” is something truly extraordinary. 
 

Grace and Peace,  
Rev. Michael Precht
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WEEKLY SCHEDULE 
This schedule is subject to change throughout the month.  

All changes will be communicated through our weekly “Along Dauphin Way” updates. 
 

SUNDAY 
8:20 AM  Chapel Worship    Chapel 
9:15 AM Adult Sunday Schools   Zoom/Various Education Rooms 
9:15 AM Dauphin Way 101    Dill Parlor 
9:15 AM Youth Sunday School   Refuge 
9:30 AM Childcare & Programming   Upstairs Ed. Bldg, Treehouse, & CDC rooms 
10:30 AM Contemporary Worship Service  Moore Hall 
10:30 AM Sanctuary Worship Service  Sanctuary 
 
MONDAY 
7:00 AM CDC Classes     CDC Rooms - Ed Bldg. 
8:00 AM Meals on Wheels    Kitchen 
10:00 AM Society of St. Stephen   SSS Offices 
6:30 PM Cub Scouts     McGowin & Moore Hall 
 
TUESDAY 
7:00 AM CDC Classes     CDC Rooms - Ed Bldg. 
7:00 AM  Men’s Prayer Breakfast   McDavid Library/Zoom 
8:00 AM Meals on Wheels    Kitchen 
10:00 AM Society of St. Stephen   SSS Offices 
 
WEDNESDAY 
7:00 AM CDC Classes     CDC Rooms - Ed Bldg. 
8:00 AM Meals on Wheels    Kitchen 
10:00 AM Prayer Shawl Ministry   McDavid Library/Zoom 
1:30 PM Centering Prayer    Dill Parlor 
7:00 PM Chancel Choir Rehearsal   Choir Room 
7:00 PM Contemporary Worship Practice  Moore Hall 
 
THURSDAY 
7:00 AM CDC Classes     CDC Rooms - Ed Bldg. 
8:00 AM Meals on Wheels    Kitchen 
5:30 AM Pickleball (every other week)  Moore Hall 
 
FRIDAY 
7:00 AM CDC Classes     CDC Rooms - Ed Bldg. 
8:00 AM Meals on Wheels    Kitchen 
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JUNE AT A GLANCE 
 

Thursday, June 3, 2021 
6:30 PM Chapter Two    Dinner Off Campus 
 
Sunday, June 6, 2021 
11:30 AM Youth Orlando Mission Trip   Departure After Worship 
 
Tuesday, June 8, 2021 
12:00 PM  Long Goodbye    Bishops Meeting/Family Life Room 
12:00 PM Trustees     McDavid Library/Zoom 
7:00 PM Compassionate Friends   McDavid Library/Dill Parlor/Family Life 
 
Thursday, June 10, 2021 
5:30 PM SPRC Meeting    McDavid Library 
5:30 PM Old Dauphin Way Association  McGowin Hall 
 
Sunday, June 13, 2021 
8:00 AM Blood Drive    McGowin Hall 
5:00 PM Americana Concert   Sanctuary 
 
Tuesday, June 15, 2021  
4:00 PM Finance Committee   McDavid Library/Zoom 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
*There will not be a Church Council meeting this month.  
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PROGRAM REPORTS 
WORSHIP MINISTRY – TREY WEST 

 

What an incredible winter and spring we have had at Dauphin Way! We’ve seen, bit 
by bit, more of a return to normalcy. Sunday morning worship services have long 
since resumed in-person attendance with more worshipers returning to Adkins 
Chapel and the Sanctuary each week. After months of moving between the Chapel 
and Sanctuary, our Chancel Choir resumed rehearsals in our choral rehearsal space in 
the basement of the Sanctuary (still masked and distanced as of now). Children’s 
musical programming returned and thrived as a part of Sunday evening Music and 
Mission – and we even introduced a new medium for our older kids with 
Boomwhackers, which made their debut in worship on Mother’s Day, May 9. And 
our temporarily combined adult handbell ensemble, the Dauphin Way Ringers, 
rehearsed and was featured in worship three times. Programming is beginning to wind 
down as we look toward the summer, but Colleen and I are already discussing Fall 
launch plans as we hope to see a full return to the active and vibrant options Dauphin 
Way offers in our Music and Worship Ministries. 

 
One thing that is brand new to Dauphin Way is our summer concert offering, “Americana: Songs of Our Country 
and Faith.” Chancel Choir has been diligently working since the beginning of April preparing the music for this 
concert featuring sacred texts and tunes of the United States. Many of the songs and composers will be familiar 
settings such as “Amazing Grace” and “Down to the River to Pray” arranged by Mack Wilberg, “I Will Arise” 
arranged by Alice Parker and Robert Shaw, and “Ain’-a That Good News!” by William Dawson. There will also be 
new songs and settings by contemporary American composers such as “Emerald Stream” by Seth Houston, “This Is 
My Father’s World” arranged by Elaine Hagenburg, and “Hark! I Hear the Harps Eternal” arranged by Craig T. 
Carnahan – and this only begins to cover the beautiful music that will be heard that evening. Americana will be a 
concert reflecting the deep musical heritage of our country, and one that features music that all can enjoy. Make sure 
to spread the word to the greater Mobile community to join us on Sunday, June 13, at 5 pm in the Sanctuary for 
what may very well be their first live musical experience in over a year. 
 
All musical ensembles except for Chancel Choir have begun their annual summer rehearsal break as of this month. 
Chancel Choir will be taking Wednesday evenings off June 16-July 28, but they will continue to lead us in our musical 
worship on Sundays throughout the summer. Chancel Choir will resume Wednesday rehearsals at the beginning of 
August with all other ensembles returning to their normal rehearsal and programming schedule the first week in 
September. As always, I’m grateful for the hard work of all our musical volunteers at Dauphin Way UMC. 
 

Trey West, Director of Music and Worship 
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CHILDREN’S MINISTRY – KAT BRAND 
 

This month we celebrate a successful end to Sunday Night Programming! It’s been 
a strange year for ministry. But we found a way to continue making disciples who 
make a difference, safely and in person. Programming January through May was 
met with excitement and enthusiasm. It has been both rewarding and affirming to 
see so many precious faces in our building. Some celebrations are bittersweet. As 
our school year draws to a close, we prepare for our 5th graders to graduate to 
Confirmation and Youth Ministry. We ended the year with a fun night of 
fellowship for our 4th and 5th-grade JUMP group. Foosackly’s and Kona Ice were 
on the menu, large group games and underground church were a huge hit, and we 
rounded out the night with a water balloon fight and gifts for our 5th graders. Fun 
was had by all, so much so that the children begged for another chance to be 
together. More nights of fellowship and fun are in the works.  

 
This Sunday, we celebrate our first ever 3rd Grade Bible class. In the past, we hosted a lock-in for 3rd graders after 
they received their Bibles in August, followed by regular programming. This year, we created a designated time on 
Sunday evenings to work through their new Bibles. It has been a wonderful way to carve out time and space for 
discussion and lots of questions. We have an incredible group of 3rd graders. We are looking forward to celebrating 
their commitment and continue their lifelong journey with scripture.  
 
While we continue to make plans for the future, I am assessing the year behind us; what things/events worked, what 
failed, and how we can pivot and make adjustments for the future. From a ministry perspective, did I really miss 
nearly a year of the lives of my little people? My personality relies heavily on being physically present with others, 
reading their energy and moods, following side conversations (that typically end up being big conversations), seeing 
the expressions of children when they tell a story, hearing the long-winded narratives of how they created a play-doh 
dinosaur, losing a tooth, getting a new pet, welcoming a new sibling. For a while I felt somewhat stunted, missing 
those moments. But God is present and active in the waiting and the quiet moments. Mistakes, missed time, canceled 
things, quiet schedules, remind me of farming. Crop rotation and leaving a field fallow, does not mean that the soil 
is useless. In fact, it needs this time to rest to restore to a healthy balance to produce more crops.  
 
I love that we have this opportunity to start anew with healthy soil. I am excited and hopeful for the future. 
 
This month the Children’s Ministry is especially thankful for Jan Bailey. As we return to our normal rhythms, Jan 
works constantly to ensure that our events are scheduled and seamless. So many details go into every aspect of 
ministry. Jan Bailey makes it all possible. Jan has gone above and beyond for Children’s Ministry and we are so grateful 
for Jan. 

Kat Brand, Director of Children’s Ministries 
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YOUTH MINISTRY – BRITTANY DANG 
 

We are officially at the end of another school year. What a unique year it has 
been, navigating youth ministry in the midst of a pandemic, but we have 
persevered. I am grateful for all the wise counsel from our church leadership, 
Youth Parent Council, and parents throughout the school year. Especially with 
it being my first year in youth ministry, these voices of discernment have been 
invaluable. There have been great weeks and really hard weeks, but the Lord 
has reminded me over and over again that He was and still is always at work. 
One of the greatest highlights of the year was just a few weeks ago at our final 
night of SNL (Sow New Life) on May 2nd. We ended the school year with a 
night of worship. In our final months of the school year, we placed a special 
focus on prayer and spending time with God. This night of worship was the 
pinnacle of it all. We walked through the ACTS prayer (Adoration, Confession, 
Thanksgiving, Supplication) as our guide. The Refuge was transformed into 
different prayer stations. Thanks to the wonderful guidance of Pat Turner, 
each station contained elements of experiential worship that our students had 

never experienced before. After each prayer station, we all came back together, and the youth band led us into a song 
revolving around each part of the ACTS prayer. We ended the night of worship by journeying to the prayer labyrinth 
in Moore Hall and spending time walking it as we offered prayers of supplication. It was a powerful night filled with 
the presence of the Holy Spirit. Our students are already looking forward to the next one this fall. 
  
June 6th-12th are dates many of our students have been counting down to for quite some time. After worship on 
Sunday, June 6th, about forty of us will pack our bags and head to Orlando, Florida, for our Orlando Retreat. This 
year, we are staying at a camp near Orlando called Pine Lake Retreat. The first part of the week is structured like a 
youth camp with fun activities, worship services, and small groups. Our speaker this year is Timothy Benitez, who is 
a youth pastor from Fort Lauderdale. He has been in youth ministry for nine years and is a gifted communicator. 
There are two mornings we will be serving at the camp and The Animal League helping them with some maintenance 
projects. Near the end of the week, we are spending a day and a half at Universal Studios, which has been a fun 
tradition the past several years. After the Orlando Retreat, we have a few local community service projects and fun 
events planned as a way for our students to stay connected through the summer. 
  
Reflecting on weekly programming this spring, there are a few individuals who have breathed new life into the student 
ministry that deserve recognition and thanks. Kristen Pike, Chris Nodine, Andrew Peeler, and Josef Straughn have 
truly answered prayers. When we started back this spring, we were incredibly short on volunteers. When I reached 
out to the four of them, each one of them jumped right in and connected with our students as small group leaders. 
Several of them took extra nights out of their weekends to hang out with our students at monthly mixer events. Our 
students love these guys. We cannot wait to start back strong in the fall with these stellar leaders. 

 
Brittany Dang, Director of Student Ministries 
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CONTEMPORARY WORSHIP MINISTRY – WILSON NEWELL 
 

The Easter season has been a great time of celebration at Dauphin Way as we 
have practiced living in the light of the Resurrection together in worship. We 
have witnessed Confirmation, Mother’s Day, Senior Recognition, Memorial 
Day, and Pentecost in this short window of time, and each has offered a chance 
for us to give thanks to God for something or someone special. Garrett and 
Stephanie Williamson also hosted us for a great Contemporary Worship 
Ministry party at their house on Dog River! One service that stood out to me 
was our Mother’s Day worship service. We sang about God’s love, gave out 
some great gifts, and watched a powerful video honoring all mothers and 
mother figures, but the most meaningful part of the service to me was when 5 
children came up to the stage and recited a Bible verse about the love of 
mothers. They all did so well, and some of the kids even had their verses 
memorized! It was great to see kids sharing the Word of God as an act of love 
to honor their mothers. It is always so powerful to have children represented 

in worship. Special thanks to Kat Brand for coordinating all of it. She does an amazing job and we are truly blessed 
to have her at Dauphin Way! 
 
Summer is sometimes seen as a “downtime” or “rebuilding time” for churches as they gear up for a busy fall, but I 
believe that some exciting things are coming our way in worship! I am a big fan of acoustic music (Mumford & Sons, 
the Avett Brothers, Alison Krauss, Drew Holcombe, Ray Lamontagne, and Dave Matthews all speak my language), 
and I am excited to bring that vibe to our contemporary worship setting this summer. We’ll throw in some banjo, 
dobro, cajon, and maybe even some mandolin to spice things up for some foot-stomping worship! Acoustic sets 
allow for the space to be a bit more “raw and earthy” with our sound and engage deeply with the words, leading to 
our edification as Christ-followers. I hope we will fill the room with the sound of our voices as we proclaim the 
praises of our God! 
 
My word of appreciation this month goes out to Dr. John Bailey, our lighting expert! John helps us to “up our game” 
with each season in worship by setting the tone with lights and colors for the services. This requires a lot of research, 
tedious hours of placement and setup, and conveying instructions to other lighting volunteers. He is currently 
planning an overhaul of the lighting placements and integrating more lights into our system to optimize lighting for 
both in-person and live streaming. John also has a gift for keeping a bird’s-eye view on the whole of our worship 
services and is always willing to learn and offer helpful feedback and ideas. Fittingly, he serves on our Worship Design 
Team which thinks creatively about how to engage people in worship. John also serves faithfully with Meals on 
Wheels, and his wife Jan is and has been one of the true MVPs at Dauphin Way with her spiritual, musical, 
technological, and communications gifts! Please feel free to show Dr. John appreciation for all his loving service to 
the church next time you see him! 
 

Wilson Newell, Director of Contemporary Worship 
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COMPASSION MINISTRIES – REV. KATHY JORGENSEN 
 

With spring, more of our Compassion Ministries are coming back in person. This 
month we added Prayer Shawl Ministry back in person but also included a virtual 
option to attend. Prayer Shawl Ministry did not miss a beat during the virus year, they 
continued all of their work at home and mailed and hand-delivered their prayer shawl 
to all who needed their comfort. This caring ministry is led by Shelby Wright and 
assisted by Cleta Kay Hanebuth. 
 
Chapter Two, our ministry for widows, started meeting back in person last month and 
we were so pleased to see so many ladies return. It doesn’t seem that “support groups” 
work as well on zoom as do business-type meetings. We are very happy to have the 
ladies back together. We have had four new widows join Chapter Two since we started 
back in person. Lynn Stewart and Betty Odom do such a good job in coordinating this 
widows group. 

 
Sadly, this has been a month of funerals, having had three of our members pass away. Our wonderful Bereavement 
Committee continues to provide caring hospitality for our families on the day of the funerals. Thank you to Sara Jane 
Fulmer and her team for their compassionate care of our grieving members. 
 
I have continued to serve our members as a certified Spiritual Director. Spiritual direction is the practice of being 
with people as they attempt to deepen their relationship with God, or to learn and grow in their personal spirituality. 
The director listens and asks questions to assist the directee in his or her process of reflection and spiritual growth. 
This direction takes place here at the church and on hospital visits. 
 
Among my other duties at the church, I also serve on the Board of Ordained Ministry, BOM Ex. Committee and 
serve as the Chair of the Order of Deacons for the Al. West Fl. Conference and Chair of Mobile District Committee 
on Ministry. One of my monthly responsibilities through the position is to work with our Provisional Ministers in 
RIOM (Residents in the Ordained Ministry). Rev. Ken Jackson and I work with six Provisional Elders and Deacon 
as they prepare themselves for ordination. All of this work with our District and Conference UMC is very important 
as we strive to keep our UMC connections strong.  
 
Our Racial Reconciliation and Social Justice team continue to be a very active and conscientious group. Last month 
they sponsored a zoom session with a three-person panel on I’m Black, I’m Christian, I’m Methodist. Over 70 people 
joined the zoom. We hosted a continuation of the topic with the same panelist on May 25th with great success. This 
same committee also hosted along with Ascension Providence Hospital, another Vaccine clinic at our sister church 
Toulminville Warren Street UMC. The clinic offered a first and second-time shot for the Toulminville community. 
This hard-working committee is made up of committed members of Dauphin Way: David Peeler, Caroline McCarthy, 
Jessica and Bill Barrick, John and Betty Stone, Steve and Ruth Dill, Bill Sisson, Frye Gaillard, Trey West, and Kathy 
Jorgensen. 

Grace and Peace,  
Rev. Kathy Jorgensen 
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DISCIPLESHIP – DR. WOODS LISENBY 
 

I am grateful for another month of fruitful ministry at Dauphin Way! Over the 
past few weeks we were blessed by the Dill Lecture, had wonderful Mother's Day 
and Senior Sunday worship services, and together reflected on the nature of God's 
Grace during our series, "How to Get to Heaven Without Really Trying." I am 
excited about the momentum both the Children's Ministry and Youth Ministry are 
carrying into the summer. Each ended the year with joyful celebrations and have 
wonderful plans for the next few months. 
 
I want to express my appreciation to those who have already agreed to be Group 
leaders for the fall. Much of our work during this time of the year is spent planning 
and preparing for our fall calendar. As such, we recently began encouraging 
persons in our church to sign up for leading new discipleship opportunities. In 
August we will begin new Sunday School Groups, Small Groups, Supper Clubs, 
and Classes. We also look forward to welcoming many of our current Sunday 

School Groups back in campus. In addition to our many lay leaders offering discipleship opportunities, I will be 
teaching a session of Disciple One on Sunday nights. Our other clergy will offer classes throughout the fall as well, 
but the subject, date, and times for those are yet to be determined. We hope this fall everyone in our church will 
plug into, or continue, a discipleship opportunity! 
 
I also want to thank all of our worship volunteers who have served faithfully throughout the past fifteen months. In 
spite of changing circumstances and uncertainty we have had many members of our church show up to be greeters, 
ushers, sing in the choir, play with the worship team, run the livestream, mix the sound, control the lights, or man 
the slides. Each Sunday morning it takes a small village to execute all three of our worship services, and I could not 
be more proud, or more grateful, for our teams. If you, or anyone you know, would like to serve in worship on 
Sunday mornings I would love to help you find that place! 
 

Grace and Peace, 
Dr. Woods Lisenby 
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ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS 
STAFF-PARISH RELATIONS 

 

The primary focus of the SPRC meeting was to interview Mrs. Karen Z. Smith for the 
newly created position of Director of Servant Ministries. Mrs. Smith’s resume’ was an 
impressive one, and she was equally impressive during the interview. Following the 
conclusion of the interview, the Committee voted unanimously to authorize Rev. Michael 
to extend an offer to Mrs. Smith to be the Director of Servant Ministries. 
 

Andy Smith, SPRC Chair 
 

TRUSTEES 
 

Financially, the Church and the CDC are positive for the year overall. The first payroll 
protection loan has been forgiven for the CDC. They were able to give a bonus to their 
teachers in April. Various improvement, maintenance and repair projects are ongoing 
including fixing the roof leaks, the sanctuary windowpanes, the basement water issues, and 
the A/C and cooling towers. Three new offices will be constructed in the sanctuary 
basement to accommodate consolidation and growth of staff. The future of 28 Lee Street 
is still under review pending research into potential need and allowed zoning, as well as 
limitations due to historic status of the residence. 
 

Jonathan Aeiker, Trustees Chair 
 

FINANCE 
 

Dauphin Way had total receipts of $169,658, total disbursements of $153,599 ending the 
month with a surplus of $16,058. Funds of $175,000 will be transferred from the 
“Operating checking” account and moved to the “Operating money market” account to 
earn more interest and remain accessible. Blue Lake is in a financial crisis due to the 
damages from a severe windstorm. A motion was made and approved to donate $2,500 
from the “Family Camp” account. Although the CDC was in the red for April due to 
bonuses paid to the teachers, for the year there is a surplus of $132,917. The first payroll 
protection loan has been forgiven. 
 

Betty Stone, Finance Chair 
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MILESTONES & MEMORIALS 
     

MEMORIALS HONORARY GIFTS 
In Memory of Dr. Michael Magnoli: In Honor of Brooks Conkle & Clem Smith: 
Kimi & Allen Oaks Karen Smith 
Jamie & Greg Saad  
Tuesday Meals on Wheels Team In Honor of Dauphin Way Clergy & Staff: 
 Kimi & Allen Oaks 
In Memory of Diana Whitehead:  
Abe & Carolyn Philips In Honor of Dill Lecture Event Volunteers: 
Sherry & Bill Daniels Kimi & Allen Oaks 
Fran Easley  
  
In Memory of Randy Harvill:  
Lisa & Tommy Clement  
Jamie & Greg Saad  
Fred T. Stimpson  
Missy & Don Foose  
Kimi & Allen Oaks  
Maxey & Mary Roberts  
Mack & Judy Binion 

 

Sherry & Bill Daniels 
 

 
BAPTISMS  
We rejoice with Luke Elliot Reyner, son of Wayne and Vanessa Reyner and grandson of Mary Reyner, as he has been 
presented for the Sacrament of Christian Baptism during the Contemporary Worship Service on Sunday, May 16, 2021. 
 

Aline Missirian-Wilson, daughter of John Wilson and Rev. Ani Missirian-Wilson, and granddaughter of Dr. Stephen and Ruth 
Dill, will be presented for the Sacrament of Christian Baptism on Sunday, May 30, 2021.  
 
BIRTHS 
Congratulations to Brett and Kate Ricketts on the birth of their daughter, Ryland Rose Ricketts, born May 1, 2021, in 
Charleston, SC. Ryland is the granddaughter of John and Donna Ricketts. 
 

Congratulations to Wilson and Laura Brand on the birth of their son, Hewatt Henry Brand, born May 10, 2021. Hewatt is the 
nephew of Walter and Kat Brand. 
 
DEATHS  
Our love and sympathy are extended to Joann Magnoli, and family upon the death of Joann’s husband, Dr. Mike Magnoli, on 
May 1, 2021. A Memorial and Celebration of Life service was held Friday, May 7, 2021, at 2 p.m. at Dauphin Way United 
Methodist Church in Mobile, Alabama. 

Our love and sympathy are extended to Marc Whitehead, and family upon the death of Marc’s mother, Diana Whitehead, on 
May 4, 2021. A Memorial and Celebration of Life service was held Monday, May 10, 2021, at 9 a.m. Visitation in Dill Parlor 
and 10 a.m. service in Adkins Chapel at Dauphin Way United Methodist Church in Mobile, Alabama. 
 
We extend our love and sympathy to George and Moo Martindale, Ryan and Murre Foster, and family upon the death of 
George and Moo's grandson, Ryan Alan Foster Jr., on May 18, 2021. 
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